Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Federation of Small Businesses 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below. Please accept our apologies for the delay in responding.
You asked:

1. How does the Council consult with the business community under Section 65 of the Local Government Finance Act and which organisations are contacted? Plus details of any meetings and who attended? With a timescale of the municipal years for 2021 /22; 2022/23 and the current municipal year 2023/24.

2. What contact has the Council had with the Federation of Small Businesses during the period referred to under 1 above. Has the FSB been invited to participate in any relevant consultations and meetings, if so what was the topic. Did the FSB respond?

Answer:
The Council’s practice is to write to representatives of the business community as soon as its budget proposals are made public. This is then followed up with information we are required to provide by virtue of the relevant statutory instrument. 
In respect of the years you ask about, communications were first sent on 8/12/20, 14/12/21, and 13/12/22 respectively. Comments are requested by a specified date at the end of January or beginning of February (in line with the Council’s timetable for stakeholder comments generally). Recipients included the local chamber, the director of BID Leicester, the Institute of Directors and the Federation of Small Businesses. Whilst meetings were not specifically offered, they would have been arranged if requested (and have been held in the past, but I believe no meeting took place in respect of these three years).
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
